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My second and final year as chair has been a very busy one with trips to London to represent the region at various events and the Annual Awards Dinner Dance being some of the highlights.  I enjoy getting to meet representatives from other regions to share ideas of how we can deliver a successful region for our members. 
During the past 12 months we have seen the introduction of a new brighter and more user friendly website, this is a good place to interact with the Institution and book places for seminars etc. The myCIHT section is also much easier to use. 
Unfortunately this year I have been unable to arrange any site visits due to work commitments and this has been disappointing. 
The awards dinner was another very successful event with tales of chasing fish and chip vans through the hills and dales of Yorkshire and presentation of our awards. 
2018 was another interesting year in the Yorkshire and The Humber region with a number of high profile projects being started or completed.  On a personal local level it has been great to see some improvements on the A63 in the heart of Hull being carried out, with the ‘Hamburger’ roundabout and the Princes Quay footbridge commencing recently.  
The connectivity of cities in the North is a major issue and holds back the economy of the region.  The transpennine route is of significant importance to our region and potential investment to improve both road and rail links has to be welcomed and will create opportunities for our sector.  I look forward to seeing this investment come to fruition and provide work for our local members. 
Finally I would like to thank all of the committee members for their support over the past two years and I look forward to working with James over the next 12 months. 


